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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

 The staff at Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre are united against bullying, and always strive to promote      
kindness. This photo captures the spirit of Pink Shirt Day back in February, but our commitment 

to creating a safe and inclusive environment extends beyond just one day. We believe that  
awareness and action against bullying should be a year-round effort. Every day, our dedicated 

staff work to foster a culture of respect, empathy, and support. Let's continue to champion  
kindness and stand up against bullying - not just on Pink Shirt Day, but every day.  

Together, we can make a difference.  

 

NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

Newsletter 
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Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

New Memberships: $63 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome to 23 New Members!  

We are happy to have you here! 

Helen Gepneris,  
Board President 

Karen Kay Linda Bridge 

Richard Hay Joan Oldenburger 

Jessica Sanders Harry Boessenkool 

David Brownridge Kandis Brownridge 

Jan Robinson Rob Thibert 

Terry Fox Phris Koshman 

Betty-Ann Newman Laine Findlay 

Irene Caldwell Denise Gugala 

Connie Schulz 6 Anonymous 
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Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  

program information, photos,  

videos, newsletters, and more. 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

Executive  
Director’s Report 
 
Big announcement! Nord-Bridge is 
partnering with the Calgary Flames 
and expanding our facility to build a 
state of the art hockey arena on the 
north side! APRIL FOOLS…Wouldn’t 
that be great though; our very own 
hockey rink. This is how rumors start; 
something that isn’t a rumor however, is the fact that Nord-
Bridge and its board of directors are exploring possible    
options for our future. Nord-Bridge has been working with 
Alvin Fritz and his architect team to explore options of     
expansion. Before everyone gets too excited, there are no 
concrete formalized plans for expansion or purchases of a 
new building or land. Simply put, our board has started 
some conversation to see what some of the possibilities are 
and what might be attainable for Nord-Bridge to accommo-
date the growth we have been experiencing. The proposed 
expansion is just one avenue that can be explored; however 
we need to ensure a lot of things fall into place before we 
even commit to an expansion. Feasibility studies to ensure 
Nord-Bridge is able to sustain an expansion will be a priority. 
The scope of a seniors centre is always evolving and we 
need to make sure we stay on top of what seniors in our 
community need in the future whether it’s fitness, education, 
nutrition, housing, support services or just a place for social 
interaction. A survey will go out to the membership this 
month seeking interest level and community impact. If you 
would like more details or to discuss this topic, I am happy 
to chat. 
 
This month I wanted to thank Anne Pauls for her years of 
service on our executive as our board secretary and most 
recently board of directors. Anne served as our board secre-
tary from 2017 - 2024, and as director for the last 6 months. 
Anne was a tremendous asset to our board of directors and 
to me through my infancy as an executive director. Anne will 
remain active at Nord-Bridge as she will continue to entertain 
us through her musical talents of playing the piano, her  
volunteering in the library, and in-house Bingo. Thank you, 
Anne. 
 
Last month I wrote about the Seniors Systems Navigator 
Social Prescribing position. I am please to report we have 
hired Bonnie Jensen for the position. Bonnie started last 
month and will be in and out of the office for the first few 
weeks training at LSCO. Bonnie is no stranger to Nord-
Bridge as she worked as a pharmacy assistant for the    
Medicine Shoppe a few years back. Please give 
a friendly Nord-Bridge welcome to Bonnie.  
 

David Ng,  
Executive Director                                                            

facebook.com/nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

nordbridgeseniors 
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Executive Committee 

Board of Directors: 
 

First year 
David Green 
Alan Stalker 
Lorrie Vos 
 

Second Year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 

Third Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Anne Pauls 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director         David Ng 
Financial Administrator       Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator        Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator       Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator        Maria Lisun 
Office Administrator/Outreach      Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant      Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Manager              Bety Castillo 
Cook          Tyler Johnson 
Cook          Danielle Wiese 
Kitchen Team Member                         Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian      Marco Escobar 
Director of Fund Development     Julie Sarich  
Coordinator of Volunteer Services     Donna Lofstrom-Bell 
Go-Friendly Bus Driver       Terry Beauchemin 
Newsletter Editor        Cindy Dykstra 

Nord-Bridge Meeting  
Reminders 

 

Monthly 
Outreach Committee :  
First Mon. (Sept. - May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings:  
Second Wed. 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wed. in  Feb, May, Sept, Nov 
 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting:  
First Wed. of April 9:30am 
 

General Member Meeting:  
First Wed. of November 9:30am 

President:  Helen Gepneris 

Vice-President: Dianne Smith 

Treasurer: Tracy Beauchemin 

Secretary:             Judy Cartwright 

Past President:    George Berg 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

      

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

*POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
 

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws assist with sound 
system and AV costs in the building.       

 

RECENT WINNERS 
 

March 3: David Green $90 
March 10:Ron Fekete $93 

March 17:Billy McTighe $90 
March 24:Gail Krysak $92.50 

 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons 
Thanks also to Cheryl Orr for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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BUILDING OPERATING FUNDS 
RECENT DONORS 

 

Heather Todd $500 
Eva Deringer $200 
Gail Krysak $25 

Chinese Opera Society $500 
Bid Euchre $30 
Crib $841 YTD 

 

 

NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 
 
Year to date: $4235.25 

Over 30 Years Experience 



 

Page 7 



 

Page 8 

 

403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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*NEW PRICES 
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Volunteer Services Report 
 

Happy Spring, Happy Easter and later this month; Happy National 
Volunteer Week! 
 
In Canada, National Volunteer Week (NVW) originated in 1943, to celebrate the contributions to 
the war effort made by Canadian women on the home front. That was over 80 years ago and 
observed in September. In 1987, Canada Post even issued a special volunteer stamp to recog-
nize the week. More recently in 1990, Volunteer Canada, a registered charity with over 1,100 
organizational members, declared that National Volunteer Week would be held in the month of 
April, in all communities across Canada. 

 
In Canada, NVW is typically celebrated in the third week of April, but not during the week of Easter. This means sometimes 
NVW might be closer to the middle of April or like this year in 2025, it lands at the very end of April, unlike other countries 
which observe a constant date. This is just part of what makes Canadian National Volunteeer Week unique. 
 
The International Year of Volunteers was designated for 2001 by the United Nations General Assembly. The initiative highlighted 
an increased recognition and promotion of volunteering and the achievements of millions of volunteers globally. This year we 
recognize and celebrate the approximately 13 million volunteers in Canada who volunteered at charities or non-profits, or about 
41% of Canadians eligible to volunteer. 
 
So now you know the why and when, but what about the how? 
 
How National Volunteer Week is celebrated depends on many things, but there is lots of room for creativity and initiative in how 
a non-profit agency like Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre decides to honour their volunteers. This year our Volunteer Appreciation at 
Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre will take place on the afternoon of Thursday, May 1st. Watch for more information coming your way 
soon. Hope to see you there. 
 

Donna Lofstrom-Bell, CVA - Coordinator of Volunteer Services 



 

Page 12 



 

Page 13 



 

Page 14  



 

Page 15 

Seniors System Navigator  

Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre is offering support for adults filing their income tax return. This is 
for those who have a lower income and a simple tax return. The tax volunteers will electroni-
cally file income tax returns which will speed up the process. The tax volunteers can assist you 
in filing your simple income tax returns but cannot give you tax advice. If you require tax      
advice, please call the CRA at 1-800-959-8281. Just a reminder, please respect Nord-Bridge 
staff and tax volunteers as they look through your taxes for 2024. It is important to file your  
taxes to potentially receive a refund every year. The benefits of filing taxes will ensure that you 
receive a possible tax refund, access to tax benefits and credits, and most of all you might be 
eligible for certain government programs. 

 
When dropping off your taxes please fill out 2 forms and put your slips in a 
brown envelope. There are two tax volunteers located in the front hallway. 
They will check your brown envelope to ensure all the documents are there 
that are required to file your taxes. Once your taxes have been electronically 
filed, a Nord-Bridge tax volunteer will give you a phone call.  

You can drop off your taxes at Nord-Bridge 9:00am till 3:00pm until April 30, 
2025. We are using a drop off service and do not require appointments. There 
is no fee for the use if this service and it is open to anyone in the community. 

Charlene Kocken, BA, BSW, RSW 

Seniors System Navigator  
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NEW! 
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I had a fantastic time in Victoria, BC last month! Here are a couple photos 
from while I was there. We did some hiking, shopping, and ate at delicious 
restaurants.  
 

Last month we hosted our annual Fall In-House Awards Luncheon for all the 
winners and participants in the fall 2024 carpet bowling, floor shuffleboard, 
darts, and pool tournaments. Congrats to all the winners and thank you to all 
the volunteer servers for helping, along with our amazing kitchen staff for 
making a great meal! 
 

We also got to host our annual St. Patrick’s Day lunch in the Dunford Diner on 
Friday, March 14th, and it was a blast. I always look forward to this event, as 

it’s so much fun with the prizes, live music by Celtic Routes, and delicious Irish food prepared by 
our kitchen! Thank you to Celtic Routes for always putting on a great performance and donating a 
CD for a Nord-Bridge member to enjoy. Thanks also to Blue Fox Association and Lethbridge Folk 
Club for donating prizes! 
 

This month we have our annual Green Shirt Day in honor of the Logan Boulet Effect and organ 
and tissue donation awareness on Monday, April 7th at 11:00am in the diner. Please note the date 
has changed from Friday, April 4th. Please come join us with your green! If you don’t already have 
a green shirt, please go online to www.greenshirtday.ca. If you are a current registered organ or 
tissue donor, please give me a call at 403-329-3222 as we have something special planned on 
this day. There will also be refreshments, cake, and handouts on this topic.  
 

Watch for upcoming Seniors Week events in the May newsletter. We will have a couple new 
events added this year. Also in the May newsletter, watch for the Summer Program Guide  
release date! 
 

Our new Coordinator of Volunteer Services, Donna, has been busy planning our annual Volunteer Appreciation event at Nord-
Bridge for Thursday, May 1st from 2:00pm-3:00pm in the Dunford Diner. For more information on this please contact Donna.  
 

Cancelled for this month on Wednesday April 2nd is Active POUND and Carpet Bowling due to the Annual General Meeting in 
the Multi-Purpose Hall. 
 

Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

 

~Ashley Kern  -  Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report 
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Fundraising Report 
 
Hello spring! I love this time of year – everything is new and fresh! 
 
April showers bring May flowers…It’s our Gala month! Under Northern Lights is  
finally upon us ~ and we are ready! This event is our biggest fundraiser of the year 
and we anticipate a big success. There will be dancing, food, socializing, candy, and 
more!   
 
Jennie Ogilvie, psychic medium, will be at the German Canadian Club on June 7, and 
we will benefit from her visit to Lethbridge. She will be sharing special messages, 
insights, and perspective on life, death and everything in between – with a comedic 
flair that is second to none. 
 
Our amazing Nord-Bridge dragon boat team, the Sea ‘N Oars, have begun dryland training to prepare for their prac-
tices on Henderson Lake, and we are working to get t-shirts made! We want to say thank you to our dragon boat      
sponsors: Lethbridge Hearing Centre, The Medicine Shoppe, and Salon Nineteen04. 
 
All of this has kept me very busy over the last few months, so you have not seen me in the dining room as much as 
I would like. I miss our visits…and look forward to resuming them regularly. 
 
I appreciate you all! Remember, “You’re only here for a short visit. Don’t hurry. Don’t worry, and be sure to smell 
the flowers along the way.” 
 
Thank you for being you – Have a Friendly Day! 

Julie Sarich - Director of Fund Development 
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Roaming Retirees 
Spring has sprung and Easter is almost here!  
 

We have been very busy here at Nord-Bridge and so has Ter-bear. I would like to remind all our 
members and non-members that ride our Go Friendly bus to the seniors centres, to ensure they 
are booking by 3pm the day before. Our bus has been booking up fast and we can only take a 
limited number of riders per time slot. Please be patient with us as we are doing the best we 
can.  
 

We had a fantastic crowd for our Outreach program in March. Put on your dancing shoes and 
cowboy hats, and join us for this month’s Accordion Cowboy Jam happening Monday, April 14! 
How much fun will this be? I am sure excited; I’m going to have to think of a reason to leave my 
desk and wander the halls. Please make sure you sign up at our front desk.  
 

Last month we were discussing trips. There will be an interest sheet on the table by the front desk. This is NOT a sign-up sheet. We need to 
know how many are interested in going before we book. We need a minimum of 40 people.  

~Erin Bates “Spring is a lovely reminder of how beautiful change can be.” 

From the Desk of Val Arkinstall… 

Hello members, 
 

Spring is coming and everybody needs a road trip to get out of town. We are thinking of the following trips. If you 
are interested in any of these, fill out the interest sheet at the front desk so we know if we would have enough 
people to book the trip. We need 40 or more to make the outing happen.  
 

1. Rose Bud Dinner Theatre - Thursday, June 12th - A New Canadian Musical - A true story 
2. Jubilee Theatre Calgary - Thursday, July 31 - Lion King (This is a must to see)  
3. Rosebud Dinner Theatre -Thursday, Nov. 20th - Christmas show, Miracle on 34th Street   

Costs will be issued as soon as we get enough interest. If trips are booked, the deadline to sign up is one month before trip departure.  
 

I hope April brings each and every one flowers and not showers.  

~Val Arkinstall 
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network  
     

Connection is one of the most important aspects of a happy and 
fulfilling life. Whether it's meeting new friends or strengthening 
existing relationships, taking the time to engage with others can 
make all the difference in our well-being. This month, LEARN 
is excited to highlight two fantastic opportunities designed to help 
you foster meaningful connections: 
 
Be Fast Friends 
Friday April 25, 1:30 – 3:00 PM (Doors open at 1:00 PM) 
Location: LSCO Stage Area 
Making new friends can feel intimidating, but it doesn’t have to be! 
Join us for Be Fast Friends, a speed-friending event designed to 
make meeting new people easy and fun. In a relaxed setting, you’ll 
have the opportunity to chat with others for a few minutes before 
moving on to the next conversation. This is a perfect opportunity 
for those who may feel a little nervous about socializing but are 
looking to develop new friendships. Come with an open mind, and 
you may just leave with a new friend or two! To register, call SCSP 
Intake at 403-329-1544. 
 
Building Healthy Relationships 
8-Week Group Program: April 22 - June 10, 10:00 a.m.- 12 p.m. 
Location: LSCO Boardroom  
Healthy relationships are key to a happy life, and learning how to 
nurture them is a skill that benefits everyone. Building Healthy 
Relationships is an 8-week group program focused on improving 
communication, setting boundaries, and exploring ways to create 
stronger, healthier connections in all areas of life. This group will 
be hosted by LEARN in partnership with Lethbridge Family Services 
and our LEARN volunteer! There is no cost to participate. To  
register, contact LEARN at 403-394-0306. 
 
Both of these events are wonderful opportunities to build connec-
tions in a supportive environment. We encourage you to step out of 
your comfort zone and give them a try - you never know what 
friendships and growth may come from it! 
 
 

Marissa Hardy 

 
LEARN  
Case Manager  
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


